Update re Children’s Services Strategic Parents Group for Scrutiny Committee
10.6.09 @ Civic Centre
We are a group of parents who got together in 2007 and we work in partnership with Children’s Services staff for the benefit of children in Salford. Our aim is to ensure that the services the Local Authority delivers for Salford children are high quality services that parents want and will use.

The parents in our group are from different parts of the city and many of us are from different backgrounds. This is good because we try to affect how the Local Authority plans services for all children not just our own, by sharing our knowledge and different experiences with each other and with officers from Children’s Services.

We have already been involved in some really interesting and important pieces of work such as:

Parenting & Family Support Strategy

Local Safeguarding Communications & Publicity Group

Starting School Project 

Building Schools for the Future

Childcare Sufficiency Audit

Parent & Carer Participation Strategy

Anti-Bullying Strategy

The development of Parenting Support Programmes such as Webster Stratton

Schools Admissions Booklet for Parents

Parenting Handbook

Aiming High for Disabled Children

Recruitment of children’s centre staff

Early Years meetings

Made links with VOCAL through Louise Murray from VOCAL

Parent Councils

For future meetings we are planning to work with:

Connexions

PCT

Extended Services

We often invite officers, such as Carole, to attend our meetings so we can find out what they do and what is happening in children’s services. We try to contribute constructively to their work but ask that they ensure we get feedback on how our views were listened to or acted upon. This helps us to know that our contribution is valued.

We have also delivered presentations at conferences and contributed to training events e.g. the Parent Council Training for school staff.

One of our members has a place on the Children and Young Peoples Partnership Board

Other

We have our support needs met by the Participation, Partnership & Diversity Team.

We meet monthly but sometimes more often if there are deadlines to meet.
We meet in the city’s children’s centres and try to move around so that we don’t get connected with one particular area.

We have set ourselves up on Facebook so that we can involve a wider range of parents in discussions.

We have contacted other parents groups to tell them about ourselves and invite them to join or have a say.

Some of us work in or are volunteers in schools/children’s centres so we meet lots of other parents and bring their views to our meetings.

